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7049.  Department of Human Services (formerly known as the Family Independence 
Agency) policies are found in the State Emergency Relief Manual (SER). 
 
Here, the Department cites SER 304 as the basis for denying the SER application. ERM 
304 says in part: 
 

Non-Energy- Related Home Repairs 
 
Non-energy-related repairs include all home repairs for 
client-owned housing except furnace repair or replacement. 
Examples include: 
 
Repairs to the basic structure. 
Hot water heater. 
Septic/waste disposal system. 
Doors/windows. 
Extermination services. 
Electrical. 
Plumbing. 
Roofs. 
Wells/water supply system. 
Wheelchair ramps. 
 
Authorization for payment is only made if the repair(s) is 
essential to remove a direct threat to health or safety or is 
required by law or a mobile home park regulation. The 
repair(s) must restore the home to a safe, livable condition. 
(ERM 304, p. 2) 
 

In the present case, the department denied the SER application because the claimant 
did not documentation of a health or safety issue that would be resolved by the 
requested SER.  
 

DECISION AND ORDER 
 
The Administrative Law Judge, based upon the above findings of fact and conclusions 
of law, AFFIRMS the Department’s decision in this case. 

____ ____________ 
Michael J. Bennane 

Administrative Law Judge  
For Ismael Ahmed, Director 

Department of Human Services 






